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 Impact:  Designated as Fiscal by Actuary 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB1182 adds active commission or CLEET-certified agents of the Council on Law Enforcement 

Education and Training (CLEET) that are hired after July 1, 2025 to the Oklahoma Law 

Enforcement Retirement System.  

 

If the new hire working for CLEET is an OLERS retiree, then they will participate and make 

contributions to the Oklahoma Public Employees Retirement System (OPERS) instead. These 

individuals may also continue to receive unreduced benefits from OLERS while contributing to 

the OPERS plan.  

 

Prepared By: Quyen Do  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1182 will add CLEET agency new hires who are law enforcement officers into the 

Oklahoma Law Enforcement Retirement System (OLERS). This measure has been deemed a 

fiscal retirement bill by the Legislative Actuaries as defined by the Oklahoma Pension 

Legislation Actuarial Analysis Act (OPLAAA). 

 

OLERS officials anticipate the measure to have an actuarial impact, as all new hires have minor 

cost to the system. If approved by the committee, the measure will be sent to the Legislative 

Actuary for actuarial review. 

 

Prepared By: Alexandra Ladner, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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